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What do you think of the use of Body Worn Cameras 

on Mental Health Units?  

The HeadsUp committee spoke to Jim Tighe, Local Security Management Specialist at West 

London Mental Health Trust, about implementing body worn cameras on in -patient units.    

Jim is the Local Security Management Specialist at West 

London Mental Health Trust (WLMHT), which means he 

works in the clinical area to reduce violence, criminal dam-

age and carries out security and safety assessments, 

makes sure prescriptions are safe, works with the police 

and so on.  

He came to meet the HeadsUp Committee to get our views 

on plans to introduce body worn cameras on in -patient 

units as a way to make people safer, de -escalate violence, 

modify behaviour and provide an opportunity for staff to 

reflect on their own conduct as well.  

 

Broadmoor hospital (a WLMHT high -security psychiatric hospital) has been using body worn cameras for some time 

now and the feedback has been positive. A feasibility study was also conducted at Nottinghamshire Mental Health 

Trust and the results showed that staff felt more confident when wearing cameras. Furthermore, it showed that physi-

cal violence has decreased although verbal violence has gone up but staff reported they ôcan deal with thatõ.  

Now, WLMHT are planning a 6 -month pilot on Askew Ward (Psychiatric Intensive Care Unit at Hammersmith and Ful-

ham Mental Health Unit). This ward already uses CCTV and this way the body worn cameras can be monitored better 

throughout this trial. CCTV is limited as the cameras are fixed, there is no sound and images can be obscured by oth-

er staff members or patients. This has contributed to prolonging the investigation time needed to analyse the root 

cause of serious and/ or safeguarding incidents and complaints. The use of body worn cameras could save time in 

the investigation process and enhance the sense of safety for service users and staff as they are worn on the person 

and record audio as well as images.  

The cameras are clipped onto clothing and only record if the person wearing the camera switches it on. A light will 

show up when it is recording so people will always know when it is on.  

Staff will be trained to let the patients know they are feeling threatened and give them a warning before switching 

the camera on. In any case, staff should inform the patient before they start recording. This also gives patients a 

chance to change their behaviour and de -escalate the situation.  
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On the other hand, if a patient asks for the camera to be switched on, the staff member must com-

ply unless there is a good reason for not using it. If this should occur, the patient should speak to 

the ward manager or another senior staff member to investigate why the staff member refused to 

switch it on. Staff wearing cameras will be more aware of their own behaviour and presentation, 

and this could also lead to a reduction of aggression.  

The cameras can record for up to three hours and are battery operated. Once it is plugged in for 

charging then the data will be uploaded and deleted off the device. The data goes onto a secure cloud (the same cloud 

the police use) and only a couple of staff members will have administrative access to the data on it.  

Should the camera disappear or if a staff member takes it home, nothing can be done with the recordings as the only 

way to get the data off the device is to connect it to the right plug -in. Furthermore, not all staff members will have cam-

eras but there will be three cameras worn by the nurse in charge, safety and security nurse and the response nurse  

Filming in bedrooms and toilets is not allowed unless there is a serious incident  and the only ones viewing the record-

ings would be administrators and the ward manager. If the recording is inappropriate, this can be taken as a perfor-

mance management issue or disciplinary action against the staff member.  

The cameras could give better insight, defuse potential violence, monitor staff responsiveness and response to inci-

dents and help with security and safety. However, there might be some resistance from staff and patients to the idea.  

 

What do you think? Please send any thoughts and ideas to anna.drescher@hfmind.org.uk  

The HeadsUp project is Mindõs mental health network for service user involvement and coproduction. We believe that 

those who have accessed mental health services are experts by experience, and should be able to have a say on how 

mental health services are developed and delivered. We provide a platform on which people can share their experienc-

es, have their voice heard and influence mental health services in Ealing. We aim to do this through forums, focus 

groups, campaigns, and ensuring that service users are involved in 

the service development processes.  

We work with many services in the area, meet with those who 

access these services, as well as trust staff. We run inpatient 

forums at Hammersmith and Fulham Mental Health Unit so 

that patientõs feedback can be shared with management. We 

also run monthly forums in the community - the Secondary 

Care Mental Health Forum and the Primary Care Mental 

Health Forum. Forums are groups where a safe space is avail-

able for participants to share their exper ience. Participants 

enjoy learning more from each otherõs stories and from our 

guest speakers. People have also fed back feeling less isolat-

ed and a boost in confidence! There are also many other op-

portunities. Committee members meet on a monthly basis, 

some service users have attended panel interviews for men-

tal health professionals, others regularly attend meetings 

within the West London Mental Heath Trust. Some of these in-

volvement activities are paid too!  

You can get involved as much or as little as you like; some people only like to receive the quarterly newsletter and some 

choose to commit to regular involvement activities a number of times a month. If you would like to sign up you can visit 

our website or drop us an e -mail!  

What is the HeadsUp Project?  

www.headsupnetwork.com  
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You Are Worth The Effort  
  By Natalie  (a HeadsUp member)  

òThere are days I drop words of comfort on myself like falling leaves and 

remember that it is enough to be taken care of by myself.ó  

Brian Andreas  

I was speaking to my friend about not sleeping properly. She replied, òhave you set up a good bedtime routine?ó I told 

her that one had been in place and when my sleep returned to normal, I eventually stopped doing these things. I had 

to be honest with myself, I had given up on the self -care I had been doing during my recovery from depression. After 

our discussion, I realised how important it is to continue self -care, even when you are feeling ôbetterõ.  

Everyone needs self -care, whether they are suffering from poor mental health or not. Self -care is about doing things 

which promote a healthy body and mind. I am writing this as a reminder to myself and anyone else who needs it. I have 

to go back to the basics of self -care.  

I had created a list of activities when I first entered the ôzone of recoveryõ. Some may seem a bit obvious, but in my 

deepest despair, I did not consider them.  

 

Self-care activities  

There are so many, these are just a few...  

 

Write down your feel-

ings  

Declutter your space  Unplug from technol-

ogy for  1 hour   

Be with positive peo-

ple  

Go outside  Play  Walk/Jog/Run  Dance  

Eat 3 meals daily  Drink more water  Rest  Take a break  

Accept help  Draw/Colour/Art  Relax in a bath  Meditate  

Talk to a friend  Help someone  Use self -care box  Self-soothe  

Be patient with your-

self  

Grounding tech-

niques  

Be kind to yourself  New hobby  

Read more on the next page...  


